To: Records Départme'nt
Subject: [EXTERNAL] OBJECTION to DA2023/0130, Site: 109A Church Street LIDCOMBE NSW
2141; Lot 1 DP 778492

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender
and know the content is safe.

Hello, my name is | and | live in Lidcombe, and | am very concerned about the proposed organic
waste transfer station at 109A Church St Lidcombe.

My biggest concern is this tip is simply too close to residential homes, only about 100 meters from houses
(see image attached). This is across a railway line, clear space as opposed to buildings or other
obstructions which block noise, meaning the residents will likely be affected by extra noise. They also might
be subjected to excess vibration and odours depending on operations or future expansions.

The operating hours of the tip are excessive, and beyond what is in the Cumberland Development Control
Plan. The operating hours will be 6am - 10pm Monday - Friday and 8am - 6pm on Saturday. However the
DCP says that operation is only allowed 7am - 6pm Monday to Saturday. Having garbage trucks trundling
past 100m away from your house at 10pm is definitely not ideal. Also, if there was ever a dangerous
situation such as a fire or hazardous material leak, houses are close enough that they may have to be
evacuated.

The traffic capacity can't handle an extra 118 trucks per day. This is right on the edge of an industrial area,
right next to a residential area. This isn't in the middle of a vast industrial area, on a main arterial road. This
is not a suitable location to be processing large amounts of waste. Church St, which connects houses,
churches and schools, would become more noisy and dangerous, as this is the only road trucks can take to
and from the plant.

A more suitable location should be found. This location is too close to houses and is entirely unsuitable for
the amount of waste and trucks proposed.
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